16 March 1976

The Rt Hon Harold Wilson HP Prime Himister 10 Downing Street LONDON 547

Dear Mr Wilson,

SCHOOL APRICAN BURNAN OF STATE SECURITY

We are writing to express our concern at the recent press revelations concerning the alleged activities of agents of the South African Bureau of State Security in the United Kingdom, and to raise a number of specific points relating to Her Majesty's Government's policy.

You will be aware that on numerous occasions in the past the Anti-Aparthoid Hovement has found it necessary to draw attention to the activities of South African intelligence agents in the United Kingdon, both prior to and since the formation of the Bureau of State Security. However, these activities continue and we believe that further action is required by Her Majesty's Government.

We understand that your Government is source of the presence of SOSS and other South African agents in the United Kingdom. Indeed, according to press reports, lisison still takes place between the Special Branch and BOSS agents.

We would therefore request that you give urgent consideration Wes

- 1) establishing an enquiry into South African intelligence activity within the United Kingdom;
- 2) the immediate deportation of all known BOSS agents;
- the termination of all ligion between British and South African intelligence.

We look forward to hearing from you on these points.

Yours sincerely.

Abdul S. Minty Hon Secretary